FINAL


Westport Finance Committee (Fincom)

Meeting Minutes

Virtual Meeting-Remote Participation
May 19, 2020
Present:
Karen Raus (KAR), Charles “Buzzy” Baron (BB), Bob McCarthy (BM), Gary Carreiro (GC), Tracy Priestner (TP), Hugh Morton (HM), Cindy Brown (CB), Kevin Rioux (KR)

Absent:
Thomas Schmitt (TS)


Also Present:
Terry Provencal (TA)

GC opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.  

GC read the following:
Under MGL Chapter 30A, section 20(f) – Meeting being recorded. Pursuant to Governor Baker’s March 12, 2020 Order Suspending Certain Provisions of the Open Meeting Law, G.L. c. 30A, §18, and the Governor’s March 15, 2020 Order imposing strict limitations on the number of people that may gather in one place, this meeting of the Westport Finance Committee is being conducted via remote participation. No in-person attendance of members of the public will be permitted, but every effort will be made to ensure that the public can adequately access the proceedings as provided for in the Order.

A reminder that persons who would like to listen to or view this meeting while in progress may do so by following the remote links: https:// meet.google.com/xrr-iomo-ifj OR DIAL IN TO THIS NUMBER: +1 260-306-5046 PIN: 451 656 590‬#
Minutes:
5/5 were presented for approval.  CB motioned and HM seconded and all were in favor.
FY21 Overall Budget:
GC stated that the working group, Fincom/BOS/School, met today for more brainstorming on the budget cuts.  They are still working on worst case of a $1.5 million decrease in revenue.  KAR said that the administrator is in process of meeting with departments and seeing where cuts can be made.  There are no details as to where cuts will be made and what effect they will have.  They spoke about no capital items, not using free cash or stabilization fund and putting free cash into the stabilization fund for use at a later date.  There was a question of not being able to use free cash after July 1, but TA stated that Chapter 53, Setion 6 will allow free cash use after July 1 if a budget can not be set prior to June 30 and would need DOR approval.  The consensus among the members is this is a good idea but would like better numbers from the administrator.  
Annual Town Meeting:
No articles were discussed or voted on pending budgets.  GC said that the BOS and the Moderator are working on rescheduling and they are working on the asthetics of how the meeting will take place and where in order to follow new state guidelines due to COVID-19.

Liaison Reports:
GC went around and asked each member if they had any updates.  BM stated that paving of the roads around the harbor would be completed by June 30th and would use Chapter 90 monies.



KAR said that the chair of the BOS wanted her to mention that thr town elections have been scheduled for June 23rd and they are encouraging mail in voting.  The information is on the town website as to how to get ballots and the instructions on voting and mailing in the votes.

Other:

The clerk gave a heads up to transfers that would be presented at the next meeting that were originally slated for town meeting from the BOH and Legal Department once they are approved by the BOS.  GC suggested the next meeting be June 2nd to allow the BOS to approve the transfers and the committee would have time to review and also to allow the administrator time to revise the FY21 budget.


CB asked TA about the handout and why the difference from FY19 to FY20 in motor vehicle.  TA said this wa due to timing of bills being due and said when she does May it should look better.


CB asked about an article she read concerning a possible $1 mill grant for COVID-19.  The clerk said that the Assistant Town Accountant and the Director of Public Health received the information on the grant yesterday and are working on procurring it.
Adjournment and next meeting: There being no further business to come before this meeting, a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:50 p.m. was made by TP and seconded by KR and the vote in favor was unanimous.  The next regularly scheduled meeting will be on June 2nd at 7 p.m. as a virtual meeting with remote participation only.

Respectfully submitted,

Nicole J Pearsall, Recording Clerk

REFERNCE DOCUMENTS:
5/5 Minutes

Revenue handout from Town Accountant


